
AARHUS UNIVERSITY – ANNUAL WORK ENVIRONMENT DIALOGUE 

The goal of the annual work environment dialogue is for management and staff to work together to plan how to collaborate in 
relation to work environment in the coming year. The dialogue will take place at committee level in the occupational health and 
safety organisation. The committees will assess whether the previous year’s goals have been reached, and goals will be set for 
the coming year. Based on this, the committees will plan how to work together in the coming year in order to ensure a good 
work environment. This dialogue is required by law. Read more at www.at.dk. 
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Status of the previous year’s collaboration in relation to work environment [year in question] 

Status and overview of initiatives to improve work environment: 

• Continued follow-up of WPA 

In 2024, follow-up on the last WPA action plans from WPA 2022 has also been carried out. There are few 

outstanding issues remaining. 

• Balance between time and tasks, with special focus on managers 

FAMU has developed a dialogue tool for balancing time and tasks. The dialogue tool is for all employees. The 

tool should be presented to the Faculty Management and then implemented. 

• Chemical Risk Assessment 

Departments have been working on chemical risk assessments, and most departments have prepared 

chemical risk assessments for existing substances/processes. 

• Creating greater transparency for the importance of work environment 

AMO was represented with a stand at the Annual Research Meeting.  

Information screens have been set up in several departments and the occupational health and safety 

organization can post relevant information on these. 

• Continued work on workplace culture 

All departments have conducted focus group meetings on research culture and selected an initiative to work 

on for the next two years. 

• Continued systematic onboarding, including initiating a buddy scheme 

LAMU, together with LSU, has discussed onboarding initiatives and will continue the work in the new year. 

Status of evacuation drills (building and date) 

• The vast majority of the department's employees live in rented accommodation, where AU is not responsible 

for holding evacuation exercises. 

• There has been evacuation related to a fire at Påskehøjgaard (Buildings 5820-5827) on 25 September 2024. 

http://www.at.dk/
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